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21st December 2021
Dear Year 12 Students

Well done in reaching the end of your first full term. You have hopefully settled into Post 16 life and
understand the expectations within your subjects and the amount of independent study you need to
be completing to be able to achieve the grades you want to move onto your Post 18 options.

We really enjoyed being able to celebrate your achievements with you in our end of term celebration
assembly. We would like to say Well Done to all of the students who were awarded one of our STAR
awards and hope that this has inspired you to continue working hard to try and achieve one of the
awards next term.

We hope you have enjoyed the first full term of Post 16 and are excited for the journey. We want to
support and guide you so you achieve the best grades possible to give yourselves great opportunities
in your future to succeed. We have exciting enrichment lessons planned for the New Year that will

help prepare you for life beyond BGLC.

Please find below some important information regarding the return to school after the Christmas
break and a few reminders for you to read so you are ready to start back.

We hope you all have a great Christmas and New Year and look forward to seeing you back with us
after the break on Wednesday 5th December.

Kind Regards

/ﬁfﬁmd&

Michelle Cheadle
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Following the first term we would like to remind you of some of the rules in Post 16 that you need
to adhere to. There is some new information and notices that you will need to read and follow:

Dress Code Please make sure you are dressed in line with the dress code. Please re-read
the dress code to familiarise yourself with it again over the break. Ripped
Jeans and Crop tops are NOT part of the dress code and therefore should not
be worn. You will be challenged and sent to the Post 16 office or home to
change.

Lanyards You need to be wearing your lanyard at all times whilst on campus. Your ID
card is even more important now as it is needed to activate the new gate
system. If you have forgotten your lanyard then you must visit the Post 16
office to collect a temporary lanyard for the day. You need to do this as soon
as you come into school.

Signing in to Study | Please make sure you sign in to the study room you are using each study
Rooms period. This is a safeguarding measure as we need to know where you are on
campus at all times. Spot checks will be undertaken and sanctions issued.

Study Rooms All of our Post 16 Rooms are study rooms during lesson time, therefore you
will be expected to be studying. The rooms are slightly different so you have
a choice of the style of studying you wish to do:

e Silent Study Area - SILENT studying

e Post 16 Study Area G43 - Quiet Study and Computers

e Common Room - Group Study

e P16 Dining Room - Group Study

e Library - Silent Study
These rooms will be monitored and sanctions issued should students not be
using the rooms appropriately.

School Day The school day begins with tutor time at 8.45am so please make sure you
arrive in plenty of time for this session to start on time. The day ends at
3.10pm and you are expected to be on campus for the whole school day. This
will be monitored and students caught leaving campus without an official
reason will be issued with sanctions (lunchtime detentions).

Covid Rules As the pandemic continues and cases are still on the rise please make sure
you have a mask with you every day, we have a limited supply, and are
wearing it when you enter the building and are in any of the communal areas.
We will update you if we get any updates from the local government over the
break.



https://forms.gle/r5cy8fNV5jQ8hTTZ9
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First Day - Wednesday 5th January 2022

On our return to school following the Christmas break we have been advised by the LA to lateral flow
test all students. Please find a schedule of testing for your first day back at the end of this letter. If
you have a lesson period 1 on Weds 5th Jan then you will be taken by your teacher to be tested. If you
do not have a period 1lesson then you will need to go to the Brookvale Dining Hall (through the fire
exit) at 9.50am to be tested. If you have had covid and are still within your 9o day no test period you
will not need to be tested.

Time Class Teacher Room
9:05am 12E/Bi1 Nisreen Dawkins B22
12E/Ch1 Dave Brentnall G21
12E/De1 Chris Wright G15/16
12E/Fr1 Chris Bugh B17
12E/Fm1 Pete Temperton G24
12E/Pa1 & 13E/Pa1 | Adam Goodger Groby Drama
9:20am 12E/Bi1 Liam Scott G49
13E/Gg1 Laura Wright G30
13EGr1 Mike Lishman G11
9:35am 13E/Bm1 Matt Male BS
13E/Cs1 Alyissa Jackson G48
13E/Ps1 Vicki Varney G50
9:50am P16 Students who
haven’t got
lessons




